
How to make more
sales/money.



MAKING MORE SALES.

What do you actually want?

Saying you want more money, customers or clients is useless unless you get specific
in what that means to you. Are you wanting to earn an extra £20 or an extra £200?
Are you wanting 2 extra clients a week or month? Keeping your goals vague is a
way of not committing to achieving them. How can you do something, if you don't
exactly know what you want? 

Ok now what?

Now you have an idea of the figure you want to make, it's time to start working
backwards. For example, if you want to bring in an extra £200 a month and your
service/product is £50, you know that you need to sell four extra a month, which is
the equivalent of one a week. See? It becomes much more simple and achievable
once you start to break things down and see where you need to focus.

Are you actually selling as much as you think you are?

Something I see frequently when it comes to selling on social media especially, is
the thought that if you've spoke about your offer/product a couple of times then
that's enough. You don't want to talk about it too much and piss people off. Sound
familiar? I know not everybody is comfortable when it comes to selling but guess
what, you are a business - you don't have a choice. Selling on social media when
you are a small business is not a nice to have, it's a necessity. There are varying
numbers thrown about, but it's said that it can take anywhere from 7 to 13
touchpoints (a message or way a brand communicates with you) before your
audience will consider engaging with you and/or purchasing from you. So if you're
mentioning your offer/product once or twice on an ad hoc basis, the chances are
you aren't going to be inundated with sales. Even the most popular worldwide
brands who are known throughout millions of homes, still advertise! There is so
much competition and noise online, not to mention algorithms and different
platforms. Ask yourself honestly, are you really talking about it enough? Probably
not. Self belief and your business purpose will pay huge factors in you being able to
sell effectively. If you don't believe in yourself or your business, that's going to
come across. Go back to your reason why and who your idea client is, remember
how you can help them.



MAKING MORE SALES.

Don't feel confident about selling?

If you don't feel confident about selling, then I would ask if you need to go back to
your mission and why you started your business. In order to sell successfully you
must be excited about what you have to offer, because if you're not excited about
selling it then why should the customer be excited about buying it?

Have you stopped listening to yourself?

It's easy to be on social media and compare yourself to what others are doing. You
might be getting ready to launch a t-shirt brand, be excited and then see lots of
other people releasing hoodies and start to question your decision. You might be
really excited to launch your 1:1 coaching programme or workshop and see other
people in your industry doing lots of courses and now feel that you're off the mark.
It's easily done, but if you were doing everything they were doing, you'd have their
business. But you don't you have yours because what makes your business special
is YOU. So follow your gut instinct and make your own rules.

How can you gain confidence when it comes to selling?

Firstly, nobody feels confident all the time. Secondly, I think there is this narrative
that in order to sell something you have to pushy and get on peoples nerves, that
simply isn't true. Remember that selling is being able to talk to someone essentially,
so we need to step away from thinking about sales as a transaction and start
thinking about sales and relationship building. You're not a dodgy sales person
trying to sell something and do a runner, the likelihood is that you are going to be
building trust and nurturing the same relationships over and over again. The
audience you have, have followed you because they resonate with your offer and
have chosen to stick around. By following your page and seeing what you do, they
EXPECT at some point that they'll be sold to - you are a business after all. If for any
reason they don't want to be sold to, they will unfollow and leave. This has no
bearing on you or how you sell. Like we've said before, there are just some people
that you won't be for and that is absolutely fine. 
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Let's start channelling Beyonce shall we?

Look, if it worth for Queen B herself then it's got to work for us. Beyoncé said that
when she performs she uses her alter ego 'Sasha Fierce' to get into performance
mode so she can bring out her diva side. If you are going to talk about your offer,
imagine someone you think is really confident would talk about it. How would they
describe it? What kind of words would they use? How would they speak?
Confidence is a muscle that builds the more you flex it. It's scary at first but the
more you do it and see that the world doesn't end, the less intimidating you'll find
it. You are good enough and nobody is judging you.

What are you intentions?

Your intentions are everything, not just in business but in life. The way I see it when
it comes to selling is this - I'm genuinely trying to help. If you are having
conversations and engaging with your audience then you are already getting to
know them and building up trust and connection. Once you get to know your
audience better, you'll find out their challenges and that will help you produce
content around this. When you leave the transactional idea of selling behind and
move forward with how you can provide value in the best way, everything changes.

Is it time to work with a sales strategy?

The answer is yes. Especially if you find selling hard work. If you have a strategy in
place you are less like to feel overwhelmed with where to start and more likely to
actually stick to it. Sit down and think about your selling journey so far, what's gone
well and what hasn't? In this launch or the launch of a particular product, how many
sales would you be happy with? How much are revenue are you trying to generate?
Is there anything you missed last time that you need to make sure you do this time
round? Learn from your successes and failures and think about those before you
start putting your sales strategy in place. Once you've done that it's time to get
specific on your upcoming launch, where you need to think about: target market,
price point, marketing, timeline and action plan.


